St. Patrick’s Care of the Community

Minutes 5/16/18
Participants: Judy Willing,  Fr. Leo Reinhardt, Joanne Donovan, Theresa Barnum, Rhonda Elward, Patricia Spooner, Tom Tyo, Vicki Kopylczak, and Conrad Tunney 
7:00 PM Judy Willing led the group in an opening prayer.
Updates and Reports:

· OLOL Parish Council:
No report
· OLOL Finance Meeting 
Conrad shared the following:
Balance Sheet
(through Feb 28th) 
$1,640,345

Revenue



      401,412
Expenses



      374,907
Surplus




        26,505

· OLOL Committees:
Liturgy Committee- Joanne provided feedback from the last meeting:  wear red on Pentecost Sunday. We reviewed and commented on the paperwork, entitled, “Worship in Parish Life.”  
Music issue at St. Patrick site- Judy has been researching the issue and continues to do so.
Stewardship Committee-Fr. Leo is looking at tying Stewardship Committee with the Evangelization Committee. Regarding the Parish List, recently distributed- there are still discrepancies. The Parish Secretary, Melissa Conrad, will be going to the Diocese for help to improve the system. 
Parish Facilities Committee (Building and Grounds)- Gary wants two people from this worship site on this committee
· St. Patrick Church Financial: 

Through March 31st- Income

$32,576



        Expenses

    7,216


        Revenue

   25,360

                      Net non-operating exp
   41,729

· St. Patrick Cemetery:

Through March 31st  Fund Balance
  $23,489
        Income

      7,622

        Expenses              
      1,808

        Revenue

       5,814

· St. Michael School:
Through March 31st    Income   

  $393,176


         Expenses

    437,048


         Loss

      40,872

St. Patrick General Information: 
· Issue of apron in front of church- the paving of County Rd 122 is scheduled to be done this year.

· Roof Status-Conrad contacted Gibbs (contractor) and Gary P.  Conrad was informed that our church was “high on the list” and expected to hear back from Gibbs soon.
· Flowers- There was discussion how the flowers for the church will be handled.  Catherine Loucks brings in cut flowers, Sharon P. will water the flowers during the week, Sharon T will do the outside flowers (she did the Easter flowers).  Fr. Leo suggested that people can bring in cut flowers, arrange them for Mass and take them home. 
General Discussion:

· Fr. Felicjan will be leaving the parish, his last service will be June 23-24. It was decided to have a coffee hour after Mass and Vicki, Rhonda and Theresa will organize the event.
· Bike the Bluff, June 12th-Tom Flood will make an announcement at Mass on this coming Sunday.

· Mobile Food Pantry- There was discussion regarding the comments made by the Steuben County Mobile Food Distribution Supervisor, Mark, regarding how the flow was going when the food is distributed.  Conrad spoke to Mark further and the supervisor requests a call back in two weeks after this meeting. 
· St. Patrick Cemetery- Conrad spoke to Laffler to advise him that the cemetery needed to be mowed.  Laffler promised to have the mowing completed by Memorial Day. OLOL has applied for a grant for each of the OLOL cemeteries.  
·  Vestments- Fr. Leo will check for any sale vestments if necessary to replace any worn or tattered vestments. He will also check the chasubles and stoles. Any cleaning of the vestments need to be done on an as-needed basis only.
· In case of intruders- Fr. Leo addressed what to do in the event that there was an intruder during a service. 
7:55 PM Meeting adjourned with a closing prayer. 
The next meeting date is September 19, 2018 @ 7PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Patricia Spooner

